

MARCH 2018

PAVEL PETIHACHNY

In March I started my ministry by teaching the students at the Theological Seminary in Chernovtsy the Doctrine of the Trinity - God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit. We have studied further the doctrine of Jesus Christ. After the study all the students were convinced that Father, Son and Holy Spirit is the One and that He is the only true God. I'm planning to teach further the students about the Holy Spirit next month. Please pray for the students to become true workers in the field of God's ministry. The aim of the Seminary students this year is to teach the book of Acts to other people and to live the teachings that are given in the book. In this way they are practicing to make true disciples for God's kingdom.

I taught the book of Revelation to the church I run. I hope to finish it by the end of April. Besides the Study I usually prepare, I taught extra lessons on some specific topics from the Book at the request of some listeners with the purpose to teach them to understand well the things that they saw, are in the present and will come after. (Revelation 1:19) On March 16 the PIEI missionaries attended the funeral of our brother in Christ, and our former PIEI missionary, Motrescu Ion from the village Chudey, a village in Chernovtsy region. A lot of friends and villagers attended his funeral. I counted about 500 people. We expressed our condolences from the mission PIEI. The funeral service was like an outreach to the villagers from Chudey. We pray for blessings of the Word that was spoken out.

I visited all the PIEI missionaries encouraging them and praying for them, their families and the mission they do. I gave them the gifts you sent us for Christmas; we got them not long ago. All the missionaries thank you for all the goods, medicine and candy. The children enjoyed the candy very much. May the Lord bless you for your sacrifice you do for us! Thank you for prayer and financial support. Our families and churches pray for you. We also pray for the apolo-

getic conference that is to be on May 11-12, lead by Terry Monterson. We pray for God's protection on the American team and we believe that our Lord will help us in all our work. Our family is sending you lots of greetings.

Best wishes, Pavel and Larisa Petihachny

GORTOPAN MIHAI

I praise the Lord Who cared for us and for His ministry this month. At the beginning of the month the ladies in the church united with other sisters in Christ all around Ukraine in prayer on the topic: "The faith that we must convey to our descendants." They read the example that apostle Paul stated in his book about Timothy's mother Eunice and Grandmother Lois



who had a sincere faith. At the end of their meeting they collected money and sent it for the ministry in Ukraine.

I attended a conference in Chernovtsy for church leaders on the topic: "The Discipline in the Church."

Moreover the young families of our church invited other unsaved families to the local restaurant for a meal where besides delicious food they had the opportunity to hear the Word of God and Christian songs and poems. It was a wonderful atmosphere where everybody remained pleased and happy. We pray for all unsaved families who were at the restaurant to be investigated by God.

Our choir, the youth and the children get involved in the ministry visiting other small churches in the district and encouraging the Christians there. By any ministry we do we wish to give glory to

only our Lord and the unsaved people to accept Jesus in their hearts. Our church raised money for the little boy who has cancer and who had two surgeries this month. We keep praying for him.

Thank you for supporting us financially and working with us. You are a blessing to us and a big encouragement. I wish to keep working together for the Glory of God. We love you and always pray for you.

Best wishes, Gortopan Mihai

PREUTESA VASILE

In March I had the opportunity to talk to the students' mothers from the classes where my granddaughters study. I spoke to them from the Word of God. We pray for those parents. I also visited the sick people and the youth of the church had a special program of songs and poems for mothers, as we celebrate mother's day on March 8. I preached about mothers too. May the Lord bless brother Pavel and Sister Larisa who visited us this month!

Our youth and children are getting prepared for the Easter holiday. We invited lots of villagers to church and pray for each person who will come and hear the Gospel to repent. We just share the Gospel, but the Lord is the One Who touches and changes lives.

Thank you for helping me to purchase the medications I need. I thank especially the family of Peggy and Bob Goldston who gave their money for me. May the Lord bless you and reward you! I always pray and thank the Lord for your family. May the Lord be glorified!

Best regards, Vasil Preutesa

PASKARI ALEXA

At the beginning of the month I and a group of singers from our church visited three sick members of our church sharing the Communion with them and confessing the Lord to their family members who are not Christian. Besides the unsaved family members, there came the sick's neighbors who asked us lots of questions concerning the truth in the Bible. At the end we invited everybody to evangelisms that are to be at our church in April, with the occasion of Jesus' Resurrection. We pray for all people who heard the Gospel to be touched by the Holy Spirit.





A group of singers from a church in Chernivtsy visited our church and served the Lord by singing glory to Him. I am glad that some of the people I had invited to that event answered to my invitation and came to church being able to hear the Gospel. We pray for them.

Our choir, the youth and children are preparing for the Easter Festival that will be on April 8 at church. We pray that more people will be able to come to church at this event.

Thank you for all the gifts you gave us: medicine, candy, shoes, bags, soap and other goods that our family enjoyed very much. May the Lord bless you all abundantly!

We love you and pray for you. Thank you for your prayers and for financial support. Be blessed.

Love, Alexa Paskari



POSTUSAK GRIGORY

In March God helped me to get involved in many different missionary events in the church as well as out of it. The youth and the teens had two meetings at the Coffee House where they studied the Bible and 4 teens accepted the Lord. We praise Him for this work and pray for the teens.

I taught a one-week session to students at the Seminary. We pray for the students to be zealous in the ministry.



Our church is preparing to celebrate Jesus' Resurrection on April 8. The youth and the children are preparing special programs for this event. We invited lots of unsaved people to church for Easter and for other evangelisms that are to be in April. One of the greatest Christian events in April will be on April 21st at the National Theatre in Chernovtsy. The special guests at this evangelism are an enormous chorus from Arkansas, and the preacher is Michael Gott. We pray for all events in April and for all people who will hear the Gospel. Besides we pray for the apologetic conference with Terry Mortenson that will be at our church. We believe that everything will be all right and that God will work wonderfully during the conference.

Thank you for the Christmas gifts we received from the Stef's. All the gifts were good and useful. May the Lord bless you and reward you for your sacrifice!

We pray for all of you and especially for Carl and Marilyn Rosema and for their son Roger. May the Lord heal him! My family is sending you warm greetings.

Best regards, Postusak Grigory

POPOV VALERY

Working with Him for the enlargement of God's kingdom and building the church I preached the Gospel at a mega evangelization. Additionally, each member of our church is involved in the ministry, being encouraged to preach individually and to share Christian brochures. We enjoy the freedom of sharing the Gospel to everyone.

We also have unsaved guests every Sunday at church who come to hear the Gospel. The youth and children are involved in the church services too.

Our church helped a family who suffered from a fire and lost their house.

Our family is all right, for what we praise the Lord. Thank you for the financial and prayer support.

Best wishes, Popov Valery

KIORESKO GRIGORY

Sincere greetings form Rakitna Ukraine and may the Peace of the Lord be with you! I also greet you with the Resurrection of our Lord Jesus, our peace.

In March we experienced the great goodness of our Lord. God allowed for me to be sick for two weeks in March. Now praise the Lord that I am better.

On the first week a group from our church visited the drug rehab center in Malinesht, a neighbor village. Our youth sang songs and our ladies prepared a meal for the patients. After the meal they had the opportunity to hear the Gospel.

Also this month I attended a wonderful conference for all the church leaders in Chernovtsy region. We spent a great time with Bible study.

I visited a brother in Christ at the hospital and a friend of mine. There, in the hospital I had the opportunity to represent Jesus, my Lord.

At church the youth and the children are preparing special programs for the holiday of Resurrection.

Also in March I visited the families that have recently repented. I spent a valuable time with them, encouraging them, praying for them and answering their questions.

Our family is getting better now after the illnesses. We are enjoying the peace of our Lord and are serving Him with all our heart. This is your merit too because of prayer and financial support. We pray for you and always thank God for you.

Love, Kioresko Grigory



U.S. Contact:

PIEI Office C/O Cornel Stef 5518 W. Diversey Ave. Chicago, IL 60639 Office Phone # 773-202-8500 Cell Phone # 312-972-4262 E-mails: cstef@piei.org cornelstef@gmail.com

Your gifts are tax deductible if made payable to: Partners In Evangelism International (PIEI). Contributions are solicited with the understanding that PIEI has complete discretion and control over the use of all donated funds per IRS requirements. Mark your preferred donation on a SEPARATE SHEET as Fund # 24300- Ukraine National Ministries. You can also donate securely online:

WWW.PIEI.ORG/DONATE/

"For we are laborers together with God..."

1 Corinthians 3:9